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VOM Training Announcement

• PJM will offer a 2-hour refresher training session on April 14 CDS meeting for Operating 

Costs and Maintenance Adder (VOM) submission for the 2021 annual review. 

• The VOM submission for 2021 is required for stakeholders that intend to include non-zero 

operating costs or maintenance adders in cost-based energy offers for 2022. 

• The refresher training is designed for those who compile and submit the VOM data.

• The training topics will include: 

– Background of VOM review 

– Instructions of entering templates and submitting in PJM Connect

– Walk-through of PJM review standards and guidelines 

• Please be sure to sign up for the CDS meeting for April 14 if you’d like to attend.


